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Emergency Farm Loan 
Applications Being Accepted 

By Joyce Beecher Greenwood 
I was "Joyce in Charge" at the 

Courier office Friday with the Wag-
goners out of town and Nancy with 
her family in Possum Kingdom. I 
decided to spend a little extra time in 
some light housekeeping duties and 
as I began to dust the shelves, I came 
across the books containing old cop-
ies of the Munday limes, as the 
Courier was previously known. 

While browsing through some of 
the books, I began to read some of 
Aaron Edgar's Look to the East ar-
ticles. Even the title intrigued me. To 
me, it seemed to signify new begin- 
nings--a looking "to the east" to await 
the dawn of a new day. 

I wish I could have known Mr. 
Edgar. I knew who he was when I 
saw him and my dad spoke of him 
with respect, but I would like to have 
sat down with him and listened to his 
stories. He had a way with words so 
that as I turned the pages of the old 
newspapers, I could visualize the 

• situations he was describing. I could 
feel his disgust over certain things 
that were happening in our country, 
the pride he felt in his hometown, his 
love for its people and for nature. 

In one of his later issues, he de-
scribed his friend, Henry Dingus, and 
he quoted a little poem I have heard 
before but I have no idea where or 
with whom it originated. It is meant, 
I know, to describe the relationship 
of friends, but it could apply to other 
relationships as well. It says simply: 

"Don't walk ahead of me. I might 
not follow. 

Don't walk behind me. I might not 
lead. 

Just walk beside me and be my 
friend." 

Just imagine how many problems 
could be solved if everybody lived by 
that little creed. 

It takes so little effort just to be 
friendly. Wonder why it is so hard for 
some people? We all know those 
who have a way of tilting their heads 
and looking down their noses in a 
manner that conveys the message loud 
and clear, "I feel sorry for anyone 
who isp't me." 

Maybe because of wealth, position 
or family background, they feel like 
they might be just a cut above the rest 
of us. I sometimes wonder if they 
spend so much time investigating 
backgrounds of prospective friends 
they miss out on knowing some re-
ally wonderful people. 

On the other side of the coin, there 
are those people we feel we can't treat 
friendly because of their lifestyle. 
The old proverb, "Birds of a feather 
flock together ," may make us avoid 
certain people for fear of being ostra-
cized by society because of the slight-
est association with them. I'm not 
suggesting we adopt an undesirable 
lifestyle to be their friend, but who 
knows how much good could be done 
by just being friendly when we meet 
them? A smile and a simple greeting 
is not likely to taint even the purest 
reputation, and sometimes being 
"treated like somebody" makes a per-
son want to "act like somebody". 

Sometimes it's not a matter of social 
position that keeps us from being 
friendly. It may simply be an inabil-
ity to communicate. 

Our Butch was born while we were 
living in Dimmitt in 1957. Tommy 
had gone to Lamesa to bring his 
mother back to stay with two-year-
old Christye as the baby's due birth 
date grew near. It was during this 
time that I would learn a lesson in 
how the lack of communication can 
cause misunderstandings. 

My Uncle Edgar had big barns on 
his place with lots of space and hay- 
filled lofts, so when his neighbor 
contracted for a group of fifty brae.- 

(Continued on Page 2) 

AN OKLAHOMA CITY TRUCK DRIVER WAS INJURED about 5:30 a.m. Thursday when the truck he was driving 
hit a bull and overturned about two miles west of Come. The driver was transported to Seymour Hospital by the Munday 
ambulance but injuries were thought to be slight. The bull, unclaimed at press time, was killed in the accident. 

Vernon Dusters Win 
Softball Tournament 

the operating loan needed to con-
tinue in business or $500,000, which-
ever is less. For farmers unable to 
obtain credit from private or com-
mercial lenders, the interest rate is 
4.5 percent. 

"As a general rule," Cudc stated, 
"a farmer must have suffered at least 
a 30 percent loss of production to be 
eligible for an FmHA Emergency 
loan." 

Farmers participating in the PIK 
or Federal Crop Insurance program 
will have to figure in proceeds from 
those programs in determining their 
losses. 

Loanscovering actual physical and 
production losses may be used to 
replace installations, equipment or 
buildings (including homes) lost 
through this disaster. Funds may be 
used to buy feed, seed, fertilizer, 
livestock or to meet interest and 
depreciation paymentson current real 
estate and chattel debts. 

"Funds can be used for essential 
operating and living costs," Cude 
added. 

The Knox County FmHA office in 
Knox City is open from 9 a.m. until 
5 p.m. Monday through Friday. 

The Farmers Home Administra-
tion can make emergency loans in 
counties where physical property loss 
or damage and/or severe production 
losses occur as a result of a natural 
disaster that substantially affects 
farming or ranching. Knox County is 
one of eight counties designated as 
eligible for loans because of severe 
storms, flooding and tornadoes on 
April 15 and June 4. 

FmHA County Supervisor, Bobby 
G. Cudc has announced that loans for 
farmers, ranchers and aquaculture 
operators are available through the 
Knox County office. Cude asks that 
those who need farm credit as a result 
of these natural disasters make their 
needs known at the Farmers Home 
Administration Office at 1101 East 
Main in Knox City. Applications for 
assistance will be accepted until 
March 11, 1991 for physical and 
production losses. 

"But farmers should apply as soon 
as possible," Cude said. "Delays in 
applying could create backlogs in 
processing, possibly over into the 
new farming season." 

Farmers may be, eligible for loans 
up to 80 percent of thei r ac tual losses, 

Notice May Require 
Contact With Social 
Security Office 

Starting in October, some people 

in the area may receive a notice from 
their financial institiution indicating 
that the social security number and/ 
or the name in the institution's rec-
ords are different than the ones in the 
records of the Internal Revenue 
Service. 

In some cases, it may be necessary 
to contact social security to have 
names changed in social security 
records or to verify the information 
already in those records. 

If information in social security 
records needs to be changed, docu-
mentary evidence showing both old 
and new names will be required as 
well as evidence of identity. 

It is recommended that persons 
requiring this service should call 
social security first to make sure of 
the action required. Call toll-free 
number (1-800-234-5772). 

Munday Boy Participates 
In Washington 4-H Program 

In a spine-tingling, adrenalin-
pumping conclusion to the Munday 
Chamber of Commerce Summer 
Softball Invitational Saturday night, 
the Vernon Dusters slipped by the 
General Shelters team of Munday to 
win the tournament 17-15. 

The Dusters met the undefeated 
General Shelters team in the first of 
two play-off games early Sunday 
morning as a number of fans braved 
a cold front and the threat of rain to 
root for the local boys. 

In the first match-up, the Dusters 
dusted GS 13-4. But it appeared that 
all the General Shelter team needed 
was time to warm up as they whirled 
back into action in the final game. 

Coming from behind, GS tied with 
the Dusters and remained tied for 
several innings, pulling into the lead 
at the top of the 7th inning. At the 
bottom of the 7th, the Vernon team 
was trailing by 2 points before they 
sent one man home. 

Then, with one man on, Hanes of 
Vernon hit the only "out-of-park" 
home run of the tournament for the 
winning run. Final score was Vernon 
Dusters--17 and Munday General 
Shelters--15. 

Final tournament results were: 
Vernon Dusters-1st place; Munday 
General Shelters-2nd place; Nelms 
Ice of Wichita Falls-3rd place. 

First place winner in the Home 

Kent Latham, son of Ruddy and 
Linda Latham of Munday, is one of 
25 Texas 4-H'ers to participate in the 
4-H Citizenship Washington Focus 
program in Washinton, D.C. from 
July 21-28. 

Joining more than 500 delegates 
from other states at the National 4-H 
Center in Chevy Chase, Md., Latham 
and other boys from counties all over 
Texas will have an opportunity to 
meet elected representatives from 
Texas and participate in forums cov-
ering such issues as freedom of 

Run Derby was Jeff Christopher of 
the Vernon Dusters with second place 
going to Jessie Urquizo of Crowell. 

The Munday Chamber of Com-
merce would like to thank all those 
who helped make this tournament 
possible, especially the team mem-
bers of General Shelters and Jose and 
the Wee Wee's who worked very 
hard in preparing the field for play. 
Thanks also to Munday High School 
for the cooperation and use of the 
field and to B-K Electric for helping 
with the field lights. And a special 
"Thank you" to all the local folks 
who came out to support the tourna-
ment and to support the three Mun-
day teams who were entered in tour-
nament play. 

Joe Reeder Resigns As 
Knox County Attorney 

Write-In Candidate 
Files For Precint 4 

day to discuss several applications 
for a replacement. There are no re-
maining attorneys in Knox County, 
therefore the interim appointment will 
be at the Court's discretion. 

speech, growing up at risk, the cnvi-
ronmcnt and the increasing crime rate. 
They will also vote in simulated elec-
tions and present proposals at a simu-
lated city council meeting. 

"Citizenship Washington Focus 
helps young people from ages 15 to 
19 better understand how govern-
ment functions at all levels," said Dr. 
Lance Bullard, 4-H Youth Develop-
ment specialist with the Texas Agri-
cultural Extension Service. "This 
year's theme, LearningToday,Lead-
ing Tomorrow, encourages 4-liters 
to become involved in citizenship 
projects at home." 

When delegates return home, they 
will have an opportunity to apply for 
grants to fund local 4-H programs. 
Organizations among those provid- 
ing funds are The Metropolitan Life 
Foundation Youth in Action Com-
muntiy Service Grant Program and 
The American Coalition for Traffic 
Safety. 

Latham will bc a junior in Munday 
High School this year. 

*** 

*** 

County Judge David Perdue an-
nounced this week that James Smith 
of Munday has filed as a write-in 
candidate for County Commissioner, 
Precinct 4 in the November General 
Election. 

Johnny B irkenfcld of Goree is now 
serving Knox County in this capac-
ity. Birkenfeld was sworn in last 
month upon the retirement of long 
time commissioner Lee Patterson. 

*** 

Project Graduation 
Meeting On Friday 

County Watermelon 
Festival Is Saturday 

Two Personal Injury 
Accidents Reported 

Joe Reeder, who has served Knox 
County in the capacity of County 
Attorney for the past few months, has 
filed his resignation effective imme-
diately with County Judge David 
Perdue. Reeder was appointed on an 
interim basis to replace Bobby D. 
Burnett who accepted the position of 
District Attorney this year. 

Citing inability to balance his time 
between his private practice in Knox 
City and the duties of attorney for the 
county as reason for his resignation, 
Reeder will continue his private prac-
tice. There was no appointment to 
replace Reeder as of Tuesday, July 
24. 

Judge Perdue stated that Commis-
sioners Court will convene on Thurs- 

Capt. L.A. Reinhart, District 
Supervisorof the Lubbock Highway 
Patrol District which comprises 21 
counties reported two fatal accidents, 
54 personal injury accidents and 56 
propery damage accident for the 
month of June. Two persons were 
killed and 94 persons were injured in 
these accidents. 

Sgt. Sam Wester of Haskell stated 
that in Knox County, troopers inves-
tigated no fatal accidents with two 
personal injury accidents and two 
property damage accidents for the 
same reporting period. These acci-
dents resulted in no person being 
killed and two persons injured. 

The second annual Knox County 
Watermelon Festival is set for Satur-
day, July 28 with a full slate of activi-
ties. 

Festivities begin at 10 am. with a 
parade, featuring the Texas-Okla-
homa Watermelon Queen. At 11 a.m., 
a pageant will be staged in theKnox 
City Park for boys and girls ages 1 to 
6. 

Following the pageant, various 
activities will include a "Baby Derby" 
for infants from 0 to 12 months; live 
music; games ; and watermelon eat-
ing contests along with free swim-
ming, free watermelon, food booths 
and arts and crafts exhibits. 

Watermelon and cantaloupes will 
be judged and auctioned and ribbons 
awarded to the winners. 

Knox County residents are invited 
to Knox City for a full day of enter-
tainment and fun sponsored by The 
Knox City Chamber of Commerce. 

Parents, teachers, merchants and 
friends of Munday High School stu-
dents arc invited to attend the organ-
izational meeting for project gradu-
ation on Friday, July 27 in the Mun-
day Chamber of Commerce meeting 
room. Plans will be made to provide a 
drug and alchohol-free graduation 
party for students in grades 9-12 next 
May. 

Plans will include a party from 10 
p.m. to 1 am. on graduation night for 
all students with the Senior Class 
remaining for an all night party. Tena-
tive plans include an early morning 
breakfast provided by the Munday 
Volunteer Fire Department. 

Activities in surrounding commu-
nities have included hourly drawings 
for cash and prizes for those Seniors 
attending. 

This program has been successfully 
directed in the surrounding commu-
nities for several years. Munday is 
proud of its young people. Munday 
citizens arc urged to make their last 
school function a great success! 

Call Karen Longan at 422-4438 for 
more information. 

Weather 
Report 

Following is the weather report for 
seven days ending Monday, July 23, 
1990, as compiled and recorded by 
Goodson Sellers, local U.S. weather 
observer. 

TEMPERATURE 
HIGH LOW RAIN 

July 17 84 67 .23 

July 18 86 67 .09 

July 19 91 67 
July 20 92 67 
July 21 94 67 
July 22 84 67 .84 

July 23 80 63 

*** 

NOTICE: 

Rainfall year to date 27.47 

The Community Life Involvement 
Council (CLIC) will meet Thursday, 
July 26 at 5:30 p.m. in the Chamber 
of Commerce meeting room. 

Winners Announced 
In Poetry Contest 

Christina Rodriquez of Knox City 
won first place in the poetry contest 
held bylmaginationsin Munday. Her 
poem was titled Books. 

There was a tie for second place 
between Mickic Sanders of Munday 
with her poem, Once Upon A Book, 
and Ovella Machen of Red Springs, 
Where Is Your Bible? A write-off 
will be held and the winner announced 
at a later date. 

Third place went to Andrea Brown 
of Munday, Books; Honorable Men-
tion, Mickie Sanders, MyBook; Most 
Promising Young Writer, Angela 
Jones of Munday, My Book And I; 
Most Promising Young Poet, Haley 
Hutchinson of Munday, My Special 
Book. 

John and June Phillips would like 
to thank everyone who participated, 
and are looking forward to their next 
contest - maybe short stories? 

Next time you're in the store, don't 
forget to register for the crystal to be 
given away September 1. No pur-
chase is necessary. 

if 
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LIABILITIES ASSETS MR. AND MRS. WES KIRSCHNER won the Yard of the Week honor for 
their well kept yard located at 250 West L. The lawn is kept neatly trimmed and 
the flowerbeds are very colorful, especially on the west side of the house. Their 
back yard is also very beautiful. Honorable Mention goes to the Munday 
Elementary School for the flowerbeds full of periwinkles all around the school 
building, and the neatness of the lawn. 
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Total 	 $511,537.99 

Temple. 
I also talked to Mary Hertel on 

Sunday. She tells me her son, Robert, 
who recently underwent surgery in 
Dallas, also seems to be on the mend. 

I learned that Lela Petty of Sey-
mour, the mother of Doris Bufkin, is 
a patient in the Wichita General 
Hospital after suffering a stroke. Her 
condition is improved. 

We wish our friends and their 
families the best during this time. 

Bill and Pearl Ryder attended the 
funeral of his cousin, Harold Ryder, 
Monday afternoon in Seymour. 

David Golden, Jr. of Burkbumett 
is spending this week with his grand-
mother, Lois Golden, and his aunt 
and family, the Randy Hibdons. 

Dee Ann Lamb and Anthony and I 
visited my daughter and family, 
Debbie, Gordon, Beckie and Cody 
Taylor, in Childress Wednesday af-
ternoon. 

Nell Hudson returned home Sun-
day after a couple of weeks visit with 
her daughter, Bell Zoch, and family 
in Killeen. 

Member of Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 

The firemen's dinner went well. 
The crowd was down due to the rainy 
conditions and to many folks being 
on vacation, but we did have a nice 
group and lots of food. The firemen 
expressed thanks to all who helped in 
any way. There's always lots to be 
done when we have these dinners, 
but Benjamin folk always work to-
gether. Special thanks to those who 
came and ate. 

The Brown-McMinn reunion will 
be Saturday, July 28, at the Benjamin 
Memorial Building. They invite their 
friends to come by and visit. 
ATTEND CAMP 

Several youth attended the Meth-
odist Church camp at Ceta Canyon, 
near Canyon. A full week of activi-
ties was enjoyed by Michelle Con-
ner, Stephanie Conner, Jason Patter-
son, Zeke Duke and Rachel Duke. 
Phil Boone also went and served as 
counselor. Pam Duke and Pam Con-
ner took them on Monday and went 
back for them Friday. 
HERE 'N THERE 

Jason Redwine and Jim Bob Con-
ner returned home Thursday after 
several days visit with Jim Bob's dad, 
Larry, in Lubbock. 

Togo and Lucille Moorhouse at-
tended the wedding of their grand-
daughter, Kelly Moorhouse, and Reno 
Livingston at the First United Meth-
odist Church in Seymour Saturday 
night. Kelly is the daughter of John 
and Carolyn Moorhouse. 

Kent Hertel of Gainesville spent 
the weekend with his parents, Don 
and Louise. 

Gloria and Leroy West attended 
the West reunion at Leakey during 
the weekend. 

Mike and Vicki Elliott of 
Brownwood visited me on Sunday 
afternoon. 

Shirley and Shari Brown and Betty 
Lyles visited in Teague a few days 
last week and auended a pm-nuptial 
shower for Karen Johnston, bride-
elect of Doug Brown, in Thursday. 

Dub and Jo Cartwright and Ruth 
Ressell returned home Saturday after 
a two week vacation in Branson, 
Missouri, and other points of interest. 

James Harvey Tomlinson of Tyler 
spent the weekend with Jim Bob 
Conner and visited other friends while 
here. Jim Bob returned to Tyler with 
James Harvey for an extended visit. 

Clodell Duke tells me she gets very 
good reports from her daughter, Mary, 
who is hospitalized at Scott-White in 

50 YEARS LATER 

VIEWS 
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eros (men from Mexico who come to 
the United States as farm laborers), 
Uncle Edgar agreed to let them stay 
in one of his barns. 

He had a herd of cows on the farm 
that had to be driven in from the 
pastures late every afternoon and 
penned for milking. It had been great 
fun when we first moved there to go 
with Tommy to get them. He would 
saddle "Old White Man" and take 
Christye with him while I rode a 
pretty little Spanish pony and we 
went together to drive them in. But, 
as time approached for the baby, 
Tommy had started to go by himself 
when he got home from the field. 

One day, dark seemed to be falling 
earlier than usual and to keep Tommy 
from having to go after the cows so 
late, his mother and I decided to go 
and bring them in for him. They were, 
as usual, on the back side of the 
pasture and she and I took turns car-
rying Christye and letting her walk 
between us until we got on either side 
of the cows and began driving them 
toward one of the barns. 

When we were in sightof the house, 
we could see, by the last rays of the 
sun, that the braceros had been 
brought home and it seemed all fifty 
of them were hanging over the fence 
watching us as we neared the house. 

"Oh, Lord," Tommy's mother 
seemed to be breathing a prayer. 

"Just keep walking, Lock," I told 
her. "I really don't think they'll hurt 
us." But I wasn't sure. They had only 
been there two or three days and they 
were strangers. 

Suddenly, several of them began to 
shinny over the fence and start in our 
direction. My heart stopped and I 
thought Lock would faint. Then, they 
began to fan out on either side of the 
herd while others swung the gate 
open wide and the rest of them formed 
a line to drive the cows quickly and 
easily into the lot. 

I was glad I knew the Spanish word 
Gracias, but I'm sure I butchered it in 
my Texas drawl because one of them 
laughed when I said it. My smile, 
however, was universal. It's always 
been the best way of all to communi-
cate. 

I believe one of the most important 
things is to be friends with your 
spouse. We all know women who 
nag and belittle their husbands, just 
as we know men who dominate so 
that any semblance of friendship is 
impossible. 

If I had been the author of that little 
poem that Mr. Edgar loved, I would 
have embellished just a little. (I'm 
sure that comes as no great surprise.) 
1 would have written it to read: 

"Don't walk ahead of me. I have a 
mind of my own. I have my own 
dreams and ambitions. I am my own 
person and I probably won't follow. 

Don't walk behind me. I'm not re-
ally sure I have the courage or the 
ability to be the leader and I might 
just lead us both off a bluff. 

Just walk beside me. Accept my 
imperfections and sometimes weird 
ideas as being a part of me and like 
me anyway. You don't have to agree 
with me. 

Just be my friend." 
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C 
an 
I 

,111•MI Thousands of dollars 
Cash and balances due from depository institutions: 

Noninterest-bearing balances and currency and coin 
Interest-bearing balances 	  

Securities 	  
Federal funds sold 	  
Securities purchased under agreements to resell 	  
Loans and lease financing receivables: 

Loans and leases, net of unearned income 	  
LESS: Allowance for loan and lease losses 	  
LESS: Allocated transfer risk reserve 	  
Loans and leases. net of unearned income, allowance, and reserve 

Assets held in trading accounts 	  
Premises and fixed assets (including capitalized leases) 	  
Other real estate owned 	  
Investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries and associated companies   	  
Customers' liability to this bank on acceptances outstanding 	  
Intangible assets 	  
Other assets 	  
Total assets 	  
Losses deferred pursuant to 12 U.S.C. 1823(1) 	  
Total assets and losses deferred pursuant to 12 U.S.C. 1823(j) 	  

1.011 .j 
-0- 

12,518 
5,450 

The Lord's 
Corner 

—0- 

12,048 S 
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1.003 by Dr. Pete Bradfield, pastor 
First Baptist Church -0- rn 
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11,045 
"This is going to hurt me more than 

it does you" is probably one of the 
most "unbelievable" things a parent 
can say to a child--at least from the 
child's perspective! Though the par-
ent's word are sincere, the child finds 
them hard to believe since it isn't 
Mom or Dad who feels the sting of 
the paddle. 

Discipline, regardless of the fonn 
it takes is never pleasant for the 
moment. But it is necessary to ensure 
that both parent arid child aren't hurt 
even more in the future when they 
begin to reap the consequences of a 
lack of discipline.Do you see disci-
pline as a pain to be avoided, or a 
means of avoiding pain? Write down 
three reasons why children need to be 
disciplined in love. 

See you next week, and remember: 
the alternative to discipline is disas-
ter. 

*** 
A person with ordinary vision can 

distinguish about 150 different col-
ors. An expertly trained eye can dis-
tinguish more than 100,000 colors, 
tints and shades. 
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30,915 
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Deposits: 
In domestic offices 	  

Noninterest-bearing 	  
Interest-bearing 	  

Federal funds purchased 	  
Securities sold under agreements to repurchase 	  
Demand notes issued to the U.S. Treasury 	  
Other borrowed money 	  
Mortgage indebtedness and obligations under capitalized leases 	 
Bank's liability on acceptances executed and outstanding 	  
Subordinated notes and debentures 	  
Other liabilities 	  
Total liabilities 	  
Limited-life preferred stock and related surplus 	  

I 27,340 
4,318 

23,022 

—0- 
- 0- 
-0- 
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Perpetual preferred stock and related surplus 	  -0- 
Common stock 	  
Surplus 	  
Undivided profits and capital reserves 	  
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300 
2,733 

LESS: Net unrealized loss on marketable equity securities 	  
Total equity capital 	  
Losses deferred pursuant to 12 U.S.C. 1823(j) 	  
Total equity capital and losses deferred pursuant to 12 U.S.C. 1823(J) 	  
Total liabilities, limited-life preferred stock, equity capital, and losses 

deferred pursuant to 12 U.S.C. 1823(j) 	  

3,233 Office Hours —0- 
3,233 

30,915 

For 

Terry Springer, M.D. 
Knox County Hospital Clinic 

Tuesday & Thursday 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Munday Clinic 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

We, the undersigned directors, attest to the correctness of 	 I 	RONNELLE CUe;  
this statement of r ources and liabilities. We declare that it 
has teen gxamine.y us, and to the best of our knowledge 
and &Jet h be pr red in conformance with the 

* * * ASSISTANT VICE PRESIDENT 
v77.77/7/7/7/7////// Tins intRk tionsla 	a d cprrect. 

of the above-named bank do hereby declare that this Report 
of Condition is true and correct to the best of my knowledge 
and belief. 

/ 

/ 
/ 

/ 

/ 
/" 

Directors These Days May Vary From Week To Week - 

Knox City: 658-3906 or 658-3909 

Munday: 422-5271 or 422-4251 

Cherie's Classic Cuts 
Cherie Hutchinson, 

Tammy Decker 
Cosmetologists 

OPEN 
Tues. - Fri., 9-5 

Saturday, 9-12 noon 

Walk-Ins and early or late 
appointments welcome! 

Call 422-4065 

dilszet et/A__ 
JULY 23, 1990 Appointments Not Required, But Helpful Dale 

• 
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PIZZA SPECIALS 
RAGU 	fj, KRAFT SHREDDED MOZZARELLA 

Pizza Crust 	Pepperoni 

$1 29 	Si 29  10 oz. 	 3.5 oz. 

4 

% 	 A 

Pizza Quick • Cheese 

" 	r  / 40z. 89' 14 oz. 

PILLSBURY ALL READY 	HORMEL SLICED 

The Fishing Doc 
By "Doc" Fitzgerald 

, ARM 

ROAST 

A61  

CHUCK 

OAST 

lb. 
i 49 

HUNTS 

Manwich Sauce 

./„ 16 OZ. Al  

HUNTS 

Tomato Sauce 

v4/1
00  

8 oz.
, 

 

COUNT ON 
ONE HIT AFTER 

ANOTHER. 

WHO FRAMED 
ROGER RABBIT 

PARENTHOOD WHEN HARRY MET SALLY 

_SHOWTIAIE 
CHAMPIONSHIP BOXING 

TURNER & HOOCH MONTREAL INTERNATIONAL 
COMEDY FESTIVAL 

On staarrime, the hits just keep coming. And with staarnmE 
Exclusives, you'll get movies you won't see anywhere else on TV. Plus comedy  
Concerts. sitow-rimE Championship Boxing. And quality Familytime' 
programt. So start counting the hits, get SHOWTIM E today. 

SHOWTIME 
LAST CHANCE FOR 

SIZZLING SUMMER SAVINGS 
Offer Expires 7-31-90 

CALL TODAY! 1-800-527-4331 

Harmon Cable 
Ala MEWS. alaila 	ale • ort/IM =MI

m 	
nab a 

so 	mi. I ••••=t• .0.M am a 

10 .0 SI 	IMP 	ON OM MOMS II OM MEP OM 	1PM 

eV VP II /Wean nen • VS as a • ye • • mat 

Coke 
ALL VARIETIES 

6 PACK CANS $1 89  
SWIFT PREMIUM 

Market Sliced 
ECK RICH 

Bologna 

lb $1 39  
Bologna 

$139 
lb.  

CORN KING 

Franks 

69° 
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VERA NEWS 
By Mrs. Thelma Coulston 

Munday Girls Qualify For 
Pepsi Games Of Texas BEATY'S 

Grocery & Market 
Munday, Texas 

qualify. 
Kandis and Lorin were 800 meter 

urn winners in their age group while 
Kacy won the 800 meter, 1500 meter, 
and 3000 meter races in her division. 

Parents of the girls arc Bill and 
Karen Longan and Damn and Christi 
Parker. • 

ICac y and Kandis Longan and Lorin 
Clem have qualified for participation 
in the Pepsi Games of Texas track 
meet to be held in Carrollton on Au-
gust 2nd, 3rd and 4th. 

District winners in the Abilene meet 
the girls also had to win the Regional 
division in Wichita Falls in order to 

IIIMIneassam
mammallII 

Mr. and Mrs. Randal Gore and 	in Abilene on Thursday where R. J. 
dauhter, Chrystal of Mansfield e spent 	received  a checkup by his doctor. 
Tuesday night with Randal's uncle, 	Visitors with R. J. and Lula Grace on 
Mr. and Mrs. Hollis Gore. They were 	Sunday were Darwin Shipman of 
accompanied by Lynda's mother, also 	Midland and his mother, Mrs. Lou 
of Mansfield. 	 Chipman of Seymour. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Martin of Sc- 	Sunday guests in the home of Mr. 
neca, Missouri, visited in the home of 	and Mrs. Perry Kuykendal were his 
their friends, Mr. and Mrs. Jerrell 	sisters, Mrs. Juanita Purdon of Plain- 
Trainham, on Friday and Sunday. 	view, Margaret Bland of Dimmitt, 
Saturday Bill and Dorothy drove to" 	and Mr. and Mrs. Robert Burkett of 
San Angelo where Bill placed first in 	Olney. 
the '67-'68 Mustang division at the 	Benny, Diane and Ryan Coulston 
1990 Ford Mustang Roundup in San 	of Austin spent Monday night with 
Angelo. 	 his parents, the Carl Coulstons. 

Ola Mac Nichols and daughter, 	Mr. and Mrs. Harold Beck took 
Lori, were business visitors in Wic- 	theirgrandchildren, Becky and Bran- 
hita Falls on Saturday. 	 don Malcar, to Austin Saturday after 

Mrs. Willie Jennings of Rule is 	they had spent a few days in their 
spending this week in the home of her 	home. Enroute home on Sunday, they 
daughter, Mrs. Bertha Faye McK in- 	visited Mr. and Mrs. Kent Beck and 
ney. 	 family in Copper Canyon, and Debra 

Janie McGaughey of Lubbock 	in Denton.  
visited Mr. and Mrs. James 	Mrs. Clyde Beck spent the week- 
McGaughey on Wednesday. 	end in the home of her daughter, Mr. 

Mrs. Kelly Oden and two children, 	and Mrs. Edward Marek and boys, in 
Josh and Chelsey of Lubbock, were 	Wichita Falls. 
weekend visitors of their aunt, Mr. 	Mrs. Judy Beck spent Friday night  

with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Billy and Mrs. J. Winston Feemster. Josh 
Danielsand Chelsey remained fora few days 	in Crowell, and attended a  

extended visit this week. 	 bridal shower honoring her brother, 
Loyd Daniels, and his bride-to-be, Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Trainham were 
Teresa Williams. 

WINDOW CLEANER 

Windex 	 

MILLERS CREEK RESERVOIR 

Level: Full 
Condition: Clear 
Temperature (at surface): 77° F 
Eackaaayairly good to 7 lbs. Best 
at sunrise and sundown. Hitting plas-
tic worms, large live minnows and 
live waterdogs. Best colors are: white, 
yellow and sand. 

White Bass;  Good to 3 lbs. Best on 
minnows, jigs and spinner-jigs. Best 
colors arc white and chartruese. Hit-
ting near dam and water intake. 
Hybrid Striper; Good to 15 lbs. on 
deep running rattle lures, live perch, 
water dogs and large minnows. Best 
near darn. 

Crappie:  Excellent. Being caught in 

220, $159 

120z $139 

$129  
	16 oz 	I 

KRAFT VELVEETA & CHEESE 

Dinners 
VLASIC BABY ZESTY 

Dill Pickles 

18 et. 

Recently Certified Cancer 
Unit Comes To Munday 

Otter Pops 
DEL MONTE REG., LITE, SLICED 

Peaches 16 oz. 
LT 

89° 
790  NURSING CENTER NEWS 

By Virginia Williams 

it  

deep water(10-18 feet). Beston white 
tube jigs and live minnows. 

faibLVery good on both trotline 
and pole. Biggest caught this week is 
47 lbs. Best trotline baits arc: live 
perch, large minnows, water dogs, 
Jackrabbit chunks. Best pole bait is 
Tan Bait, minnows, worms and grass-
hoppers. 
Caro and Buffalo;  Excellent to 12 
lbs. on Tan Bait, worms and Quan-
nah. 

Fishing Tip 
Q: What is a water dog and how do 
you use it for bait? 
A: A water dog is a slippery amphib-
ian (like a tadpole). It is very active 
on the hook. Big "dogs" are very 
good on trotlinc and draw catfish 
well. Smaller "dogs" can be used on 
poles for catfish, bass and an occa-
sional large crappie. 

Lip-hook "dogs" for pole use. Place 
a heavy sinker about one foot above 
the hook and set on the bottom for 
catfish. Lip-hook the "dogs" and use 
no weight allowing the bait to swim 
on the top and near the surface for 
bass. Trotliners should hook the bait 
through the middle of the body. 

Water dogs are especially effec-
tive in lakes which have no natural 
population (like M liters Creek). I have 
seen them for sale at the Goree Bait 
House and at Seele's in Munday. Ground Chuck 

* * * 
FLEISHMAN 

Margarine 
SHURFINE 

Corn on the Cob 

Harmon Cable Carries 
The Goodwill Games 

Harmon Cable Communications is 
carrying the 1990 Goodwill Games 

on WTBS July 20 through August 5 
from Seattle, Washi ngton . The Good-
will Games is a multi-sport invita-
tional that unites the best athletes in 
the world and is exclusive to cable 
television. 

Unlike the Olympics, the games 
feature both summer and winter 
events. Also, only the world's best 
eight athletes or teams arc invited, 
and all events are finals, no heats or 
trials. Over 2,500 athletes from more 
than 50 countries will be competing 
in 22 sporting events. 

Competition is scheduled during 
primetime on weeknights, and dur-
ing key sports dayparts on weekends. 
"Offering the Goodwill Games was 
an optional package, and we arc 
pleased to be providing the service to 
our customers," said System Man-
ager Gigi Barnett. 

$169 
	lb. 

39 
1 lb. bowl$1 

	 $1"  

	 21b. $1 1 9  

SHURFINE FROZEN CRINKLE CUT 

French Fries 

The Mobile Breast Cancer Detec-
tion Unit of Odessa which services 
Munday recently received the certifi-
cation of the American College of 
Radiology Mammorgraphy Accredi-
tation Program. 

The accreditation program was 
instituted because of concerns of ra-
diologists, other national medical or-
ganizations and the public that 
qualified personnel perform and in-
terpret mammograms and that dedi-
cated mammorgraphic equipment be 
used. The American College of Radi-
ology received an American Cancer 
Society Control Grant which was used 
to pilot test the Accreditation Pro- 
gram. • 

Breast cancer will strike one in ten 
American women. The American 
Cancer Society predicts that about 
41,000 women will die of breast 
cancer this year. As there is no way to 
prevent the disease, early detection 
and treatment offer the greatest hope 
for survival. 

It is recommended that women do 
monthly breast self-exams and have 
regular physical breast exams by a 
doctor. Mammography is recom-
mended on the following schedule: 

*A baseline mammogram (for ref-
erence) between age 35 and 39. 

*A mammogram every one or two 
years between age 40 and 49. 

*An annual mammogram from age 
50. 

The Breast Cancer Detection Unit 
will be in Munday on Wednesday, 
August 8 on the west side of the City 
Hall. For appointments, call 422-
4222. 

day. 

Trudy Trainham, Barbara Bow-
man, Cindy McWhorter and Irene 
Struck from the Goree First Baptist 
Church held the July birthday party 
for the residents. Eldora Gray and 
Beatrice Campsey have birthdays this 
month. We want to thank the ladies 
for holding such a lovely party. 

Robin Roach of Knox City visited 
Am m ic Edwards on Friday. 

Dayle Kuchler and Betty Moore of 
St. Joseph Church called bingo on 
Thursday. Everyone won a prize. 
Eldora Gray won the blackout game. 

Florance Miller of Gilliland vis- 
ited Nina Pendleton on Saturday. 

Jon Ellis, Russell and Kate visited 
Nina Pendleton Monday afternoon. 

Florance Miller brought Jarrod and 
Jay Miller to visit their grandmother, 
Nina Pendleton, Tuesday afternoon. 
Also visiting was Shannon Ellis of 
North Dakota. 

Mildred Fitzgerald visited her 
brother, Glen Draper, and her sister-
in-law, Maurync Fitzgerald, on Sun-
day and Monday. 

Bro. Pete Bradfield, pastor of the 
First Baptist Ch urch, held Bible study 
Monday. He read from Philippians, 
Chapter 10:10-25. 

Myrtle Phcmister and grandson, 
Greg of Weinert, visited Jessie Yost 
and Grace Hutchinson. 

Orah Denes and Margret Funk of 
California visited Richard Searcey 
on Sunday. 

Dr. Taylor comes to the Nursing 
Center once a week to see the resi-
dents. 

Jimmy Lee Decker and family of 
California visited his father at Goree 
and his Aunt Florance Haynes. 

Dr. Terry Springer is moving his 
practice to Edna, Texas. We are sorry 
to loose him as a doctor at the Nurs-
ing Center. 

Paula Millen, Jarrod and Jay of 
Slaton visited Nina Pendleton and 
Paul Pendleton on Sunday. Paul went 
to Abilene for eye surgery on Mon- 

r 	1.1 NE NE EN EN EN in NI  
U STORE IT 

BLOCK  IT 
U KEEP KEY 

111 
THE 

• JEWEL BOX I 
MINI-WAREHOUSE ! 

I 	CALL 422-4722 	I 
16 Malin NI In IN IN IIII 

* * * 

To save gas and avoid pollution, 
don't overfill at the pump. 

* * * 

After Charles Lindbergh made 
history with the first solo flight across 
the Atlantic, he came homc by ship. 

0 
5 oz. bar 65 

AUTOMATIC DISH DETERGENT 

Cascade 
1/4  

(Th The Cross and The Flame 
First United Methodist Church 

Munday. Go Loren Gardner, pastor 

	65 oz. $2"  

18oz ‘al 
$q89 

Highest. 
If you begin your day in the High-

est room and commune with God 
before you begin the tasks of the day, 
your day will be less hectic and frus-
trating. And if you close your day in 
that same room you will have a peace-
ful, restful night_ During the day you 
can climb to that mental room at any 
time, especially if you are having a 
difficult time. Your outlook may 
change, or you might just be able to 
deal with that particular problem with 
ease. If you don't use that room it can 
become dark and dusty, but if you use 
It, it will stay bright and clean. 

0 Shurfine Medium Eggs 	doz.65 

THE HIGHEST ROOM 
Think of your mind as being a 

house with several rooms. One room 
of your house is your office, which 
represents your daily work. One may 
spend all of his time in that room and 
never get away from the worries and 
problems of making a living. An-
other room in the house is the kitchen 
in which your meals arc prepared. 
One may live life on the animal level, 
thinking only of the satisfaction of 
physical desires. Underneath the 
house is the cellar, which might indi-
cate the dingy, dark areas, the secret 
desires for wrong, lust, and all the 
other destructive emotions of men. 
One can live on that level. Above is 
the attic, which stores an accumula-
tion of your past. One can live with 
old griefs and fears, old worries and 
regrets. In some houses, however, 
above the attic there is a room to 
which one can climb, high above the 
ground, which looks out toward the 
heavens. No matter where one's body 
may happen to be--walking along the 
street, working at the job, standing in 
the midst of a crowd--one can climb 
into this mental room high above and 
there commune with Him who is 

HORMEL 

Chunk Ham 

Miracle Whip 	orig. only 32 oz. 
$209 

$139  
	61/2  oz.  

4.5.z. 2/100  
WOLF 

Hot Dog Sauce 	 100z. 2/89' 

HORMEL 

Deviled Ham 	 

LEMON LIME POWDER 

Gatorade 

Safeguard 
BATH SOAP 

INSTANT TEA 
	

BATH TISSUE 

Nestea 
	

Charmin 

3 oz. $299 	4 roll pkg. 

 $1 19 

GO s Hair sh 
Your One-Stop r  
Hair Care Shop 

We carry 
a full line of 

Nexxus, Red ken, 
Scruples and 

Watkins Products 

Open Wednesday - Friday 

a30 W. Main 	422-4622 

r 



M, M. Booe 	 Monty Booe 

FOR ALL YOUR ROOFING NEEDS, CALL 

BODE ROOFING & CONSTRUCTION 
ALL TYPES ROOFING 

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL 

David Booe 

Phone (817) 422-4500  

P. O. Box 431 	 Munday, Texas 

fr 

r 

TODD'S AUTOMOTIVE 
rr "The Super Shop 

908 East Main, Knox City 

Windshield Glass 
All Types Auto 
Body Repairs 

Free Estimates 

"We Can Do Anything . . . For Any BODY" 

Open 7 to 5 Monday - Friday • 7 to noon Saturday 

Days (817) 658-3391 or Nights 658-3208  
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WEINERT NEWS 
By Mrs. Myrtle Phemister 

good friends, the Charlie Campbells, 
Betty Harris and Floyd McGuire on 
Thursday. 

Crystella Raynes accompanied 
Debris Stewart to Wichita Falls on 
Tuesday to get acquainted with ner 
newest great-granddaughter, Adri-
enne Richardson, and to share some 
joy with Patsy Lee. 

Laverne and J.A. Mayfield returned 
from Dallas and De Soto where they 
"house-sat" with daughter Evelyn 
Rickett's home while she was away 
on vacation in China. 

They enjoyed a visit with the grand-
children in De Soto while there. 

Mrs. Donnie Harbers and children 
spent several days in South Texas 
with her family and Donnie's family 
last week. They enjoyed some rain 
while we continue to wish for it. 

Claude and Vera Mae Harrison of 
Lubbock were guests of the R .S. Sand-
ers last week. 

David and Peggy Phemistcr spent 

a few days with his parents in Wein-
en and left on Thursday for Dallas 
where he is scheduled to preach. 

Marcus accompanied his family to 
Dallas. 

Roy and Leta Phemister enter-
tained his relatives, Retith and Coy 
Keahey of Rule and Marvin and 
Myrtle Phemister and Greg at the 
Michels Corner Restaurant last Wed-
nesday. Following a crayfish dinner, 
they attended Bible Study at the 
Munday Church of Christ. 

Roy and Leta returned to their home 
in Edinburg on Friday. 

"Brownie Points" for the Stewart 
boys who have again planted a "com-
munity garden" for friends and rela-
tives. Thank you! 

We shall remember Junior Stewart 
daily in prayer as he returns to Hous-
ton for more treatment this week. 

Ted and Faye Jetton were in Holli-
day last week to weep with Jimmy 
and Claude Young as their daughter, 
Angie, moved to Minnesota with her 
family. 

Ladies, we'll see you Tuesday at 3 
p.m. 

Have a nice day! 
*** 

1 4..c.  

MRS. NORMAN GENE FROATS 
. . . nee Marcy Lathe Grisham 

Lubbock Couple Exchange Vows 
In Nuptial Mass Ceremony 

roses and statice accent snowflake  
mums. 

The groom wore a black tuxedo 
with a black cummerbund, white shirt  
and boutonniere of sonia rose and 
baby's breath with statice. 

Terry Murphy of San Antonio, 
brother-in-law of the groom, served 
as best man. Groomsmen were 
Tommy Froats, brother of the groom, 
John Schiller, and Art Garza of San 
Antonio and Will Vasek of Knox 
City, cousin of the bride. They wore 
black tuxedos with white shirts and 
peach colored cummerbunds. Their 
boutonnieres were of snowflake 
mums and purple statice. 

Serving as ushers and attired iden-
tically to the best man and grooms-
men were Gene Allan Michels of 
Dallas, uncle of the bride, and Karl 
Kuykendall of San Antonio. 

The reception was held at Saint 
Elizabeth's Hall where Leona 
Douglas, sister of the bride, greeted 
guests. Donna Murphy, sister of the 
groom, and Ida Froats, sister-in-law 
of the groom, both of San Antonio, 
Teresa Ramirez of Lubbock, and 
Janice Vasek of Knox City, cousin of 
the bride, served at the buffet brunch 
reception. 	• 

The bride's table was covered with 
a lace tablecloth over a white under-
cover and appointments were of sil-
ver. The heart-shaped, three-tiered 
cake was topped with the traditional 
bridal couple ornament. The groom's 
cake was German chocolate deco-
rated with a cruise liner. 

The rehearsal dinner, hosted by 
the groom's mother was held at the 
50 Yard Line Restaurant in Lubbock 
on Friday evening. 

The bride is a graduate of the 
University of North Texas in Denton 
with a degree in hotel-restaurant 
management. The bridegroom is a 
graduate of the University of Texas 
in San Antonio and is employed by 
Wyau's Cafeterias. 

After a cruise to the Bahamas, the 
couple will live in San Antonio. 

*** 
The letter T is the second most 

frequently used letter in books, news- 
papers and other printed material in 
English. 

*** 
The fuzz on tennis balls isn't there 

by chance -- it gives the ball definite 
action when the ball hits the court. It 
also slows the flight of the ball. 

*** 

of pearls came to a point on her fore-
head. The back of the circlet was 
designed in a pouf of illusion ac-
cented with scattered pearls. The two-
tiered veil was pencil stitched at the 
edge, and there were pearls scattered 
across the veil. 

Her wedding bouquet was a cas-
cade of sonia roses and white snow-
flake mums accented with baby's 
breath and statice. 

Serving as matron of honor was 
Birgit Black of Lubbock. Bridesmaids 
were Julie Young of Garland and 
Julie and Jill Grisham of Waukegha, 
Wisconsin, cousins of the bride. Jun-
ior bridesmaid was Melissa Michels 
of Buda, also a cousin of the bride. 

They wore identical tea-length 
gowns of shrimp colored satin and 
lace. The fitted bodice featured jewel 
necklines in the front dipping to a low 
V in the back, criss-crossed in straps 
of the satin. A large candybox bow 
adorned the point of the V. The lace 
overlaid bodice had a low basque cut 
waistline in back and featured a 
dropped waistline in front. The 
uniquely pouffed sleeves had a gath-
ered effect down the side with a V-
cut cuff at the edges. The flowing 
skirts were gathered onto the waist-
lines in soft folds of the shrimp col-
ored satin. 

Hairpieces of snowflake mums and 
baby's breath and white lace fans em-
bellished with peach colored (sonia) 
roses completed their ensembles. 

The bride's mother was attired in a 
tea-length gown of Lustreglo crepe. 
The one-piece peach colored garment 
featured a long fitted sleeve with the 
bodice in a jewel neckline. A full 
length sleeveless jacket of the same 
material was gathered at the shoul- 
der, falling into graceful folds to mid- 
skirt in front, and ending at the edge 
of the kick-pleat in back. A rose of the 
same fabric adorned the left shoulder. 

The groom's mother chose a long-
sleeved dress of peach colored crepe 
and both ladies' corsages were of sonia 

Things are quiet in Weinert. Must 
be prayer time for rain! Our farmers 
are rigging up harvest machines and 
some have already gone south to 
work. 
BIRTHDAYS--- 

Balloons will fly for Darla Griffis, 
Mandy Adams, Kyle White, Pennie 
Boling, Elmer Adams and Kole Sand-
ers. Happy Birthday, All! 
CONGRATULATIONS--- 

To Weldon and Nova Walling who 
will celebrate a wedding anniversay. 

And to Mitch Mayfield who re-
cieved his Lone Star Farmer degree 
at the State FFA Convention in Lub-
bock last week. Mitch is the son of 
Tiffen and Erlinda Mayfield. 
REUNION 

All roads led to Seymour last Sat-
urday as relatives gathered for a re-
union of the descendants of George 
and Harriet Alexander. 

Attending from Arizona were 
Melba Kine and nieces, Pauline Slade 
of Phoenix and Ethelyne Slade of 
Eagar. 
HERE AND THERE 

Ethelyne and Darwin Slade are 
announcing the arrival of a grand-
son, Austin Lee, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Everett Slade of Phoenix who arrived 
July 6. 

Martha and Bill Maupin are an-
nouncing the arrival of a grandson 
Mark Alexander Maupin, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. William Maupin of Odessa 
on July 10. 

Eva Sanders Hardman of Irving 
was honored recently with a pin and 
citation for her 30 years of teaching 
the the Irving Schools. 

Leatha Holloway of Dallas was a 
Weinert visitor last week, spending 
some time with her sisters, Faye Brian 
and Eddie and Mymie Sanders. She 
was accompanied by her granddaugh-
ter, Pat Risinger, Rachel and Aaron, 
of Duncanville. 

They were all treated to a ham-
burger supper in the home of Ken-
neth and Brenda Sanders, Kent and 
Kole, on Wednesday night. 

Mymie Sanders was in Wichita 
Falls for a check-up on her knee on 
Tuesday. She recieved a good report 
and was able to play 88 with their 

Marcy Laine Grisham and Nor-
man Gene Froats exchanged vows in 
a Nuptial Mass ceremony in Saint 
Elizabeth's Catholic Church in Lub-
bock on Saturday, July 14 at 10 a.m. 
Father William Dillon officiated 
before the altar flanked with double 
candelabras which were elegantly 
decked with greenery and peach col-
ored candles. 

Parents of the couple are Kathleen 
Michels Grisham of Lubbock, Ken 
Grisham of Mineral Wells, Mrs.Maria 
Froats and the late Mr. Froats of San 
Antonio. Grandmother of the bride is 
Mrs. Leona Michels of Munday. 

Teresa Ramirez read from the 
Scriptures. Julie Wrick, organist, and 
Mike Hurlow, soloist, provided 
musical selections throughout the 
Mass, including Wherever You Go 
and Wedding Song. 

The bride's gown was styled of 
white satin and richly embroidered in 
pearls and crystal sequins. The sweet-
heart neckline was edged in pearl 
embroidered lace and the back and 
front of the bodice was adorned with 
pearl appliqued lace. The short 
pouffed sleeves had a cap effect at the 
shoulder of the satin gown which was 
graced with three white satin roses. 
Appliqued at the center, a wide band 
of embroidered lace extended to a 
unique pointat the edge of the sleeves. 
The back of the bodice featured pearl 
buttons extending from the neckline 
to below the waistline. The full, floor-
length skirt was heavily appliqued in 
embroidered lace enhanced by pearls 
and crystal sequins. A wide row of 
the lath was around the bottom of the 
skirt and the back of the skirt featured 
rows of exquisite appliques from the 
waist to the end of the skirt. Open 
work pearl enhanced appliques com-
pleted the beauty of the cathedral 
length train. 

Her veil was designed in a circlet 
of flowers accented by sprays of 
pearls. Each of the silk flowers was 
centered with a pearl and a solid band 

24 
Month CD 

8.25% 
Interest. 111 	"BOOKS" 

The Smart Money's on Us. 
To keep up with today's changing market, you need an investment 
that offers two important things — short-term flexibility and a 
substantial interest rate. That's why smart investors are investing in 
AmWest Savings' 24-month CD. It has all the short-term flexibility 

they want, plus a substantial 8.25% rate of interest. A smart 
investment no matter how you look at it. Of course, our 24-month 
CD is only one reason to do business with AmWest Savings. Come 
by today and find out more about our wide range of investment 
options. We'll make it worth your while. 

Put Your Money on Texas. 

I have learned from many books, 
You can't judge a cover from the looks. 

Some are mysteries, some are mixed, 
Some are torn and need to be fixed. 

Some are stunning, I must share, 
Some are best sellers and some are rare. 

Then there are books that bring us surprise, 
And there are books that make us wise. 

And the knowledge we do gain . . . 
We began to wonder - does this remain? 

I have to bring this poem to an end, 
But just remember - a book is your friend! 

CHRISTINA RODRIQUEZ 
KNOX CITY 

r&S
West  
avings 

Rate stated is an effective annual yield on quarterty compounding of interest. 
Substantial penalty for early withdrawal. Rate subject to change without notice. 

SEYMOUR: 323 North Main, 817-888-5561 • HASKELL: 518 South Second, 817-964-8577 

FIRST PLACE WINNER 

Imaginations' 
1990 Poetry Contest 

More winners listed in story in this week's Courier! 

.••••• 

Insured by Epic 
0 1990 AmWest Savings Associate 



Office Hours 
For 

Karen Pennington, M.D. 
Knox County Hospital Clinic 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

9:00 am. to 5:00 p.m. 

Munday Clinic 
Tuesday & Thursday 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

These Days May Vary From Week To Week 

Knox City: 658-3906 or 658-3909 

Munday: 422-5271 or 422-4251 

Appointments Not Required, But Helpful 

ACCREDITED BY THE AMERICAN COLELGE OF RADIOLOGY 

BREAST CANCER DETECTION UNIT 
available to area women! 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 8TH 
AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY 

IIIINDAY, TEXAS 

Call 422-4222 for appointment 
According to the American Cancer Socie-

ty, one out of ten women will develop 
breast cancer sometime in her lifetime. It is 
currently estimated 

that over 37,000 women die each year as a result of breast cancer. 
Ninety percent of breast cancers are diagnosed by women or their physicians fin-

ding a lump in the breast. Women who are diagnosed with a lump large enough to 
feel have a 50 percent five year survival rate. A woman who is diagnosed as having 
breast cancer by mammography, before a lump can be felt, has a 97% five year sur-
vival rate and a 90% 10 year survival rate. The cost is only $60,00. 

A mammogram can detect a cancer this small,. even before it can be felt. 

DElEcTi0,1 
BREAST, CAticER 

t 
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County 4-H'ers Exhibit 
Top Records In District TRUSCOTT-GILLILAND NEWS 

By Mrs. Clara Brown 

MR. AND MRS. JAMES RAY FORD 

Winners in the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service Rolling Plains-3 
District 4-H Record Book Judging 
were selected July 10 when screen-
ing groups met at the Texas A&M 
University Research and Extension 
Center at Vernon. 

There were 104 Junior records, 55 
Intermediate records amd 56 Senior 
record scored on 28 different subject 
matter areas.Junior and Intermediate 
records were placed in blue, red and 
white groups with no specific win-
ners in lint place categories. 

First place Senior records will be 
submitted for State judging, where 
they will compete for thousands of 
dollars in educational trips to Na-
tional 4-H Congress, as well as other 
various scholarships and awards. 

Participating from Knox County 
and their placings were: 
JUNIOR  

Foods and Nutrition: Amanda 
Baker, Knox City, Blue 

Rabbit: Tressic Boyd, Knox City, 
Blue 
INTERMEDIATE 

Beef: Jason Patterson, Benjamin, 
Blue 

Hosea, Ford Vows Exchanged 
In Afternoon Ceremony 

R 
Robin Raynes, Weinert 
Fredrick Rydon, MA 
Paul W. Reed, Ft. Worth 
Lyndle Reeves, Munday 

S 
Ralph Schumacher, Wichita Falls 
Ella Scarcey, Lewisville 
Eddie Sanders, Wcinert 
Dale Selzer, Munday 
Julian Sepeda, Munday 

U 
Jimmy Urbanczyk, Munday 

W 
Leonard Welch, Collinsville 
Dolores Watson, Amarillo 
Weldon Welch, Truscott 

z 
Wayne Zeissel, Munday 

Amy Elizabeth Hosea and James 
Ray Ford were united in marriage 
Saturday, July 7, 1990, at the First 
Baptist Church in Munday. Rev. Matt 
Harrington officiated. 

A graduate of Munday High 
School, the bride is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hosea of Mun-
day. The groom is a Knox City High 
School graduate and a student at TS TI 
in Abilene. He is the son of Rev. and 
Mrs. Malt Harrington of Knox City 
and Mr. and Mrs. Darrel Ford of 
Mineral Wells. 

Escorted down the lc by her fa-
ther, the bride wore a tea length gown 
of brocaded satin. Her matron of 
honor, Traci Ramirez of Munday, 
wore a tea length dress in shades of 
pink. 

Danny Ramirez of Munday was 
best man. Serving as ushers were 

any births, weddings and deaths since 
1985. It would be good to include 
both place of death and burial place. 

If you forgot to turn in a family 
story for the book, please bring us 
one for the files. Every year requests 
arc received for information on Trus-
cott and Gilliland families and this 
would really help. 
. The Turscott Historical Preserva-
tion Association will have a table at 
the Truscott reunion where you can 
leave your information. 

0** 

Subscriptions 
Due In July 
Knox County 	  $11.00 
Elsewhere in Texas 	$14.00 
United States 	 $16.00 

A 
Sam Alcala, Munday 
Tom Angercr, Munday 
R. L. (Bub) Adams, Munday 
Ralph Adams, Vernon 

B 
Jack Barger, Waco 
T. W. Bullington, Austin 
Clarence Brown, Munday 
E. B. Broach, Lubbock 

C 
William Cuba, Wichita Falls 
Mrs. Ray J. Clark, Amarillo 

D 
L. A. Dickson, Goree 

E 
James Edrington, Munday 
A. H. Esquivel, Munday 
Carl R. Griffith, CA 
Carl Green, Wichita Falls 

H 
Mrs. Ron Hardin, Wichita Falls 

K 
Geraldine Koenig, Munday 
Patricia Kuchler, Wichita Falls 
John Kinnibrugh, Truscott 

L 
Jerry Lemley, LA 

M 
Mrs. Ila Moody, Kingsville 
Bob Moore, Munday 

P 
Donnie Peters, Knox City 
Roy Phemister, Edinburg 
L. B. Patterson, Jr., Munday 
Grady Phillips, Munday 
Lisa Peck, Commerce 

Elmo and Billie Shaw on Saturday 
and Sunday were Tracy Smith and 
Christy Shook and Kent and Becky 
Joe, Terry and Randi Smith and Cody, 
Zane, and Lin Shook. 

Rain on Saturday night, July 21, 
ranged from reports of 1.1 inches to 
3.9 inches. It wasa slow, soaking rain 
and really did some good. 

Mrs. Emma Scott is visiting her 
daughter, Mrs. Lula Baty. 

About 25 people met at the Gilli-
land Community Center last Wednes-
day for an ice cream supper and to 
discuss community plans. It was 
decided to sponsor a recreational 
volley ball tournament in September 
or October. 
TRUSCOTT HOMECOMING:  

The Truscott homecoming will be 
Saturday, September 1 at the Trus-
cott Community Center. Tentative 
plans arc being made for a late after-
noon program at the Methodist 
Church. The $6.00 catered meal will 
be served at 6 p.m. Contact Ila Mae 
Bullion soon about tickets. 
GILLILAND HOMECOMING:  

The Gilliland homecoming will he 
Sunday, September 2 at the Gilliland 
Community Center. Registration will 
begin at 9 a.m. and a catered lunch 
will be served at 12:30. Reservations 
for the $5.50 meal should be sent by 
August 15 to Mrs. Homer Martin of 
Gilliland. Tickets will be ready at the 
door and checks should be made to 
the Gilliland Homecoming Fund. 

Thos coming to the Truscott and 
Gilliland reunions are remindedto 
check their family stories in "Be-
tween the Wichitas" for complete-
ness. If birth, marriage and death 
dates and places were left out for 
anyon in your family, please make a 
note and bring it with you. 

Also wanted is information about 

Greg Walling and Bryan Yancey. 
Mrs. Cindy Guess was organist for 

the occasion, and Holly Jackson was 
vocalist. 

The bride's parents hosted a recep-
tion in the church fellowship hall 
following the ceremony. Jenni Bow-
man, Lisa Steedley, Aimee Ford and 
Kathy Wilde served refreshments to 
the guests. 

*** 

*** 

*** 

Hair Care 
for the entire family! 

Call Janie Hendrix 
or Diana Moore 

at 

SHEAR LOOKS 
422-4820 

Tues. - Fri.. 8:30-6:30 
Sat., 9-12 noon 

Hill Reunion Held 
At Possum Kingdom 

The family of the late Andrew and 
Agnes Hill met at Lakeshore Marina 
at Possum Kingdom Lake on J uly 13, 
14 and 15 for their annual Hill family 
reunion. 

Attending were Mr. and Mrs. Gene 
Shackelford of Stamford; Mr. and 
Mrs. Gene Shackelford Jr, Stacie, 
Kelly and Jennifer, of Demon; Mr. 
and Mrs. Jerry Cobb, Mr. and Mrs. 
Gary Wilde, Michelle and Michael, 
Jo, Chris, and Shelly Scott, all of 
Munday; Tommy Cloud of Arling-
ton; Margie Sargent, Dana and James, 
Justin and Jamie Dickenson and 
Bradley, of Pleasanton; Jane Wilson, 
Penny and Christi Jo Phillips of 
Munday. Other guests were Mike 
Ray of Knox City and his son, Mikey, 
of South Carolina. 

variv"Au  

tjo 

George and Sandra Chowning 
Stickler became grandparents for the 
first time on June 2 with the birth of 
7 lb. 2 oz. Jennifer Lynn at Louis-
ville, Colorado. Her parents are Dane 
and Terri Yoder. She is the great-
grandchild of the late Marion and 
Wilma Carroll Chowning Jr. of Trus-
cott. 

Visiting Owen and Irene ble July 
15 were Mr. and Mrs. David Maddox 
of Lubbock. 

Edith and Ray Dillard of Lockncy 
visited Sybil Simmon July 4 to July 
13. 

On July 14, James Hine Cumley 
and son, Monte, visited the Owen 
News. Jame Hines also brought his 
granddaughter, Kathy Davoust of 
Dallas, who will stay with the News 
until August 24. 

Ha Mac and Paul Bullion and their 
granddaughter,CrystalDishman.met 
their son, Murry Bullion, and his 
family at Lake Hamil near Hot 
Springs, Arkansas, June 30-July 18. 

We received word that Bob Brow-
der of Big Lake has died. He was the 
son of Roy and Violet Browder. Bob, 
66, is survived by his widow, four 
sons and nine grandchildren. He was 
a nephew of Carlton Browder and a 
second cousin to Margaret Todd and 
Virginia Casey. 

Carrie Barry was among the Trus-
cott people who enjoyed dinner with 
the firemen at Benjamin on Sunday. 

Ruth, Alex, Meagan and Rachel 
Mescall of Baytown visited Ruth's 
parents, Jack and Clara Brown last 
Tuesday to Friday. 

Friday the Mescalls and Vivian, 
Jack and Clara Brown went to Lub-
bock for the wedding rehearsal din-
ner of Staci Harknessand Bill Brown. 

Saturday more of the family ar-
rived in Lubbock for the wedding 
including: Edgar Jones, Truscott; 
Vernon Jones, Crowell; Steve Mes-
call, Baytown; Norma Lee, Vernon; 
Mr. and Mrs. Q.D. Williams and Mr. 
and Mrs. James Williams and Ash-
leigh, all of Floydada; Mrs. Nancy 
Goodwin, Hillary and Courtney, Ida 
Bell, Oklahoma; Charlie Lee, 
Farmington, N.M.:Jacquelyn Brown, 
Houston; and Mrs. Sonsceahray 
Cline, Mrs. Tonja Wilkins and Lou 
Lee of Lubbock. 

Mr. and Mrs. J.H. Gillespie and 
Mr. and Mrs. John Thomas of Crow-
ell, Mr. and Mrs. Bob Gillespie of 
Quanah and Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Gillespie, Robert and Brenda of 
Matador also attended the wedding. 

A meeting will be held Thursday, 
August 2, to plan the next Grandma's 
Sunday Dinner, set for August 12. 

The Truscott Extension Homemak-
ers will meet Tuesday, August 7 at 2 
p.m. in the community center. 

Lewis McGuire of Waco visited 
his father, Glen McGuire, over the 
weekend. 

Mr. and Mrs. A. L. Cook went to 
Merkel Friday to visit their daughter, 
Sherry Miller, who is recovering from 
back surgery. 

Jackie Miller of Slaton brought his 
two boys to Gilliland Sunday July 15 
for a week with their grandparents, 
the O.R. Millers. Theirmother, Paula, 
picked them up July 22. Florence 
said they had a busy week fishing, 
shooting turtles, etc. 

Florence Miller enjoyed a visit 
Sunday from her neices Joyce Gi-
bson and Jody Campbell. 

Mr. and Mrs. Homer Martin at-
tended the dinner sponsored by the 
firemen at Benjamin this past Sun-
day. 

The Christopher family of Sey-
mour had a reunion there Saturday. 
(Billie Shaw's family). Attending the 
reunion and visiting their parents. 

Making plans 
for remodeling? 

Then design your plans with 
energy efficiency in mind. 

Energy saving features can be built 
right Into your home when you follow 
WTU's Energy Saving Plan. Features like: 

I 	1 

I 	I 

EXTRA INSULATION In the walls and attic. 

DOUBLE PANE WINDOWS or single pane plus 
storm windows to help reduce heat transfer. 

C-1 PROPER VENTILATION of unconditioned air 
space in the attic to help prevent summer heat 
build-up and stop moisture accumulation in 
the winter 

010 EQUIPMENT 
 lllGH EFFICIENCY 

like an 
IENCYHEATalNli 

season 
 GANDC00  
electric

COOLING 

1111111MMIll heat pump, that cools in the summer 

Mitilly and heats in the winter. And as a WTU 
Inv customer, you can receive $500 when 

your home meets the requirements of the 
Energy Saving Plan. 

WEST TEXAS UTILITIES COMPANY 

An Equal 
Opportunity 
Employer 

A Member of The Central and South West System 

Before remodeling be sure to 
ask about WTU's Energy Saving Plan. 



Adult T-Shirts 

$450  Reg. $5.50 	NOW    

Youth T-Shirts 

Reg. $335  
$4.15 	NOW  

Cotton Top - Asst. Colors 

Shirts, Shorts & Pants 	/4 off reg. price 

504 E. Eden 
422-4850 

Carol 
Cottingham 

Prices good now thru August 4 

Attic Treasures 

uguP'S • .. ....... ....... 

'MUNDAY 
GOREE 

Stop by your favorite Allsup's Store to pick up your game piece and game rules. 
Up to $50.000 in cash and over 400,000 free instant prizes will be given away. 

You can win one of 5 top cash prizes of $1,000 playing Allsup's Convenient Cash. 
Come play Allsup's Convenient Cash and become a winner with us. 

R. PEPPER 
6 PACKI12 OZ. CANS 

"DOUBLE YOUR CHANCES TO WIN" 
DOUBLE TICKETS GIVEN AWAY THIS WEEK! 

CAREFREE BIG PACK 
PEPPERMINTISPEARMINT 

MARS-PB MAXI MILKY WAYISNICKERS/ 
PLAIN ft PEANUT M ft M'S 

BUBBLE GUM 
-411;;P• 

EACH 
PKG. 59' 

CANDY BARS 

3 FOR 

FOR LAWN MOWERS ONLY IN STOCK 
LIMITED TIME ONLY 

Quality Implement Co. 
Highway 277 South 

Phone 422-4534 	 Munday, Texas 

LAWN 
MOWERS 

WILL BE SOLD 

AT INVOICE PRICE 
PLUS TAX 

Nothing Runs r 
Like a Deere  JU,NN  DEERE 

Visit us today and we'll not 
only have you driving the best- 
cutting riding mowers around, DEERE 
we'll also clip a bundle off our SEASON 
list price. And that, perhaps, 	SALE 
is the kindness cut of all. 

'Availability subject to approved credit. 
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GOREE NEWS 
By Mrs. Grace Smith 

and Brady of Haskell and Mr. and 
Mrs. Elkin Warren were dinner g uests 
in the Taylor Allen home on Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Simaichl of 
Seymour visited her mother, Grace 
Smith, last Wednesday evening. 
Visiting in her home Friday after-
noon was her sister, Helen Patterson 
of Munday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Echols visited 

their mothers, Mrs. Addie Under-
wood in Seymour and Mrs. Allie 
Echols in Olney, on Saturday. 

Weekend visitors in the Felton 
Jackson home were Mr. and Mrs. 
Leon Looney of Garland and Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Bob Gray, Cami, Crysta and 
Candy of Dublin. 

Mr. and Mrs. Riley Bell have re-
ceived word that they have a new 
great-granddaughter. Her name is 
Marne Sherii, and is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Dwayne Bradden of 
Midland. 

*** 

SI 

HOSPITAL NOTES 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Atkinson 

were in Abilene last Monday for 
Charles to see his doctor. 
ATTEND SHOWER 

Mrs. Glenda Decker and Mrs. Riley 
Bell attended a bridal shower Satur-
day afternoon in Olney, honoring 
Angel ia Brown, bride-elect of Doug 
Barker of Seymour. 
HERE AND THERE 

Mr. and Mrs. George Cotton of 
Goree, Mr. and Mrs. Kipp Cotton and 
and Mr. and Mrs. Garon Jetton and 
family of Wichita Falls, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Gaylon Chamberlain of New-
ton, Kansas, vacationed in Ruidoso, 
NM several days last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Taylor Allen and Mr. 
and Mrs. Cordas Ray Lambeth of 
Wichita Falls visited Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayne Feemster at Hurst on Satur-
day. 

Christopher Reeves of Lubbock, is 
visiting his grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Don Coffman, this week. 

Mrs. Judy Barnes and Jonathan of 
Mesquite are visiting her mother, Mrs. 
Dixie Elliott, this week. 

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. Dewitt Green 
over the weekend were Wade and 
Justin Green, Sean Strange and Ron-
nie Johnson of Crowley, and Roy 
New of Ft. Worth. Dustin remained 
for a weeks visit with his grandpar-
ents. 

Bobby Bell Jr. and Anita Thompson 
of Olney visited his grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Riley Bell, last Thurs-
day afternoon. 

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Melton, Taylor 

A' 

Jerry Don Walker of.Stephenville  
was his brother's best man. Grooms. 
men were: Chris Jackson of Sey-
mour; Curtis House of Tulia; Shane 
Stout of Haskell; Ruben Castillo Jr., 
brother of the bride, Bill Walker and 
Mondy Mayfield, all of Weinert. 

The groom was dressed in a white 
penquin-tail tuxedo. The groomsmen 
wore black tuxedos, white shirts and 
baby blue bow ties and cummerbunds 
with baby blue boutonnieres. 	• 

Cindy Guess of Weinert sang Par-
ents Prayer and Mary Gonzales of 
Denton, aunt of the bride, sang Wind 
Beneath My Wings and all responses 
throughout the ceremony. 

The reception and wedding dance 
was field at the Civic Center in Has-
kell following the ceremony. The 
bride and groom's table was covered 
with a baby blue cloth decorated with 
pink streamers. 

Following a wedding trip to Rui-
doso, New Mexico, the couple will 
be home at 802 Westway in Abilene. 

A 1986 graduate of Weinert High 
School, the bride graduated from 
American Commercial College and 
is employed as executive secretary 
by Central Appraisal District in 
Abilene. 

The groom graduated from Wein-
ert High, School in 1988 and attended 
McMurry College in Abilene and 
Midwestern State University in 
Wichita Falls. He is employed with 
Greenbriar Landscaping, Inc. of 
Abilene. 

Parents of the couple arc Mr. and 
Mrs. Ruben Castillo Sr. and Mr. and 
Mrs. Jerry L. Walker, all of Weinert. 

MRS. BARRY WAYNE WALKER 
. nee Amy Castillo 

Amy Castillo And Barry Walker 
Wed In Afternoon Ceremony 

* * 
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INSURANCE 

INSURANCE 
530 West Main St. 	 Mundag, Texas At Your Service 

Dr. Larry Fitzgerald 
Minister, Church of Christ 

Sl 
Q: I understand that repentance is 
necessary to salvation but I'm con-
fused about what repentance is. Could 
you tell me what the Bible says? 
A: I appreciate your attitude of want-
ing to know what God says over what 
man says. Repentance is not merely 
sorrow. In fact, sorrow leads to re-
pentance (2 Corinthians 5:10). It is 
more than a good manner of life. A 
good manner follows repentance but 
isn't the same thing. (Acts 26:20). 
Repentance is both a change of heart 
and mind, forsaking evil and follow-
ing righteousness (Matthew 21:29; 
Luke 15:17-19). 

God commands everycne to repent 
(Acts 17:30). He wants everyone to 
take this step to salvation (2 Peter 
3:9). This was the very core of Jesus' 
mission on earth (Luke 5:32; Mark 
1:14-15; Luke 24: 46-47). Repen-
tance preceeds salvation ( 2 Corinthi-
ans 7:10; Acts 2:37-38). 

If you would like to study this 
subject in greater detail, please write 
or call. 

A 

Amy Castillo and Barry Wayne 
Walker exchanged wedding vows 
July 14 in St.. George Catholic Church 
in Haskell. Father Ruben Luera, pas-
tor, officiated in the 2:30 p.m. cere-
mony. 

Given in marriage by her parents, 
the bride chose an Alfred Angelo 
original traditional gown of white 
satin. The fitted bodice with drop 
waist was embellished with hand-
beaded schifflis embroidery and was 
fashioned with a yoke of silk illusion. 
The lace wedding band collar was 
heavily embroidered with pearls and 
sequins with small strands of pearls 
falling gracefully from the neck band. 
Puffs of satin crowned the fitted sheer 
sleeves adorned with hand-clipped 
lace medallions and lavishly beaded 
with seed pearls and sequins. The 
flowing full skirt was arrayed with 
hand-clipped beaded lace medallions 
which were repeated on the sweep-
ing train. Wide scalloped lace graced 
the hemline, barely visible beneath 
the bottom of the skirt. 

Her lace covered head piece was 
accented with lily-of-the- valley spray 
and pearls. Her finger-tip veil of silk 
illusion was fashioned with a poof 

and sprinkled with seed pearls. 
Something old was a small Bible 

belonging to the groom's great-grand-
mother and carried in the bride's 
bouquet 

Something new was the bride's 
wedding gown, something borrowed, 
a slip belonging to her sister, and 
something blue was her garter. 

Fel i si ta Seballos of Abilene served 
as her sister's matron of honor. Brides-
maids were: Cynthia Lopez of Roch-
ester, sister of the bride; Yvonne 
Ozuna of Denton; Monica and Molly 
Estrada of Weiner., all cousins of the 
bride; Darla Griffis of Weinert; and 
Kelly Hutchinson of Kermit. 

They wore identical dresses of pi nk 
satin with ruffled skirt and pink lace 
short-sleeved tops. They wore combs 
in their hair, decorated by the bride's 
maternal grandmother with tiny pink 
and baby blue flowers and beads. 

The bridesmaids carried bouquets 
of pink and blue flowers accented 
with white lace and rose-tipped baby 
blue ribbons. 

Serving as flower girl was Emily 
Walling of Haskell and ring bearer 
was Aaron Jose Seballos of Abilene, 
nephew of the bride. 

ASSORTED FLAVORS ASSTD. FLAVORS SPECIALTY 

GATORADE 
16 OZ. BTL. 

ti 

59' 
TOMSEG  S111!%,CKS 

9' 
NABISCO SANDWICHES Allsup Bread 

12 icar590  2/10° 
Allsup 	

$1" 

RITZ BITS 

$219  lgal jug 	a 	- Milk 
Burritos 

ASSTD. FLAVORS 

TOOTSIE 
ROLL POPS 7 CT. 

PKGS. 
$1  BBQ 

Sandwich 

990  2/99° FRESH...DELICIOUS 

HAM,EGG Et 
BISCUIT FOR 69' 

PRICES EFFECTIVE 
JULY 25-31,1990 

FRAME CHANGES COLOR 

SUN-GLASSES REG. '2" $6.99 
S 



FOR SALE: Treadmill walker. Like new, 
only 14 miles on speedometer. Call Joyce 
at 422-5113 after 5:30 p.m. 	44-nc 

15' G LASTR ON BOAT for sale. Walk-
thru front, 70 hp Johnson motor. $2,500. 
Call 422-4071. 	 44-2tp 

STILL HAVE nice saddle for sale. Sold 
my horse - don't need a saddle! Has 15" 
scat - in great shape, $250. Also have 

Hoover Spirit vacuum cleaner, $45. Call 
422-4181 after5 p.m. 	 44-nc 

FOR SALE 

FOR SALE: 30 ft., 6 inch gated pipe. 
Phone 864-3014. 	 43-2tp 

REAL ESTATE 

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 bedroom,2 bath, 

fully remodeled. 241 S. 9th. Call 422- 
4650. 	 15-tfc 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

ACCEPTING BIDS • 

ON SCHOOL BUSES 

The Benjamin ISD Board of Trustees 
will accept bids on three school buses. 

(No. I )1980 Ford - 35 passenger, good 
condition, 76,302 miles 

(No. 3) 1970 Chevy - 21 passenger, 
running condition, 169,312 miles 

(No. 4) 1970 Chevy - 21 passenger, 
needs work (no clutch), 203.246 miles 

Sealed bids shall be turned into school 
by 5:00 p.m. August 7,1990. Bids will be 
opened at the regular Board of Trustees 

meeting on August 7, 1990 at 8:00 p.m. 
in the Central Office. 

The Benjamin ISD Board of Trustees 
has the right to accept or reject any bid. 

Information on these buses may be 

obtained from Ben Grill, Superintendent. 
Bids need to be mailed to: 

Benjamin ISD 
Board of Trustees 

Box 166 

Benjamin, TX 79505 
Please write the word "Bid" on the 

front of the envelope. 	 43-2tc 

LOCAL INVITATION TO BID 
ON REST AREA AND PICNIC 

AREA MAINTENANCE 

Sealed proposals for Rest Area and 

Picnic Area Maintenance located in Knox 

County will be received at the State 
Department of Highways and Public 

Transportation District Office at 1700 

Ave. F, NW, Childress, Texas 79201, 
until 10:00 a.m. on August 3, 1990 

A pre-bid conference will beheld with 
Mr. Vance L. Castlebeny, P.E., District 
Engineer, at the district office in Chil- 
dress, Texas at 10:00 a.m., July 31,1990. 
Persons interested in bidding on the above 

contract should attend the pre-bid confer-
ence. 

The State Department of Highways 
and Public Transportation, in accordance 
with the provisions of Title VI of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1964 (78 Stat. 252) and the 

regulations of the U.S. Department of 
Transportation (15C.F.R., Part 8), issued 
pursuant to such act, hereby notifies all 
bidders that it will affirmatively insure 

that the contract entered into pursuant to 
this advertisement will be awarded to the 

lowest responsible bidder without dis-

crimination on the grounds of race, color, 
or national origin. 	 44 -2tc 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

NOTICE OF 
PUBLIC HEARING 

Notice is hereby given to all interested 
Persons that: 

The City of Munday, Texas proposes 

to institute annexation proceedings to 
change and extend the boundary limits of 
said city to include the following de-
scribed territory, to-wit: 

A tract of land in Knox County, Texas 
as follows: Beginning at the southwest 
comer of the northeast 1/4 of Survey No. 
35, Block No. 2, D & W Ry. Company 
Survey; thence north 112.73 feet to the 
southwest corner of this tract from the 
place of beginning; thence north 150 feet 

to the northwest corner of this tract same 
being the southwest corner of Lot 4, Blk. 

4, Bullington Addn. to the town of Mun 

day, Texas; thence cast with the south 
line of Bullington Addition 200 feet to 

the southeast corner of Lot 1, Blk. 4, 
Bullington Addition for the northeast 

corner of this tract; thence due south 150 
feet for southeast corner of this tract; 

thence west 200 feet to the place of begin-
ning. (Tract is 150 feet by 200 feet.) 

A public hearing will be held by and 
before the City Council of the City of 
Munday, Texas on the 14th day of Au-

gust, 1990, at 7:00 p.m. in the City Coun-
cil Chamberof the City Hall of the City of 
Munday, Texas, for all persons interested 

in the above proposed annexation. At 

said time and place, all such persons shall 

have the right to appear and be heard. Of 

all said matters and things, all persons 

interested in the things and matters herein 
mentioned, will take notice. 

By order of theCity Council of the City 

of Munday, Texas this the 10th day of 
July, 1990. 

Richard Albus, Mayor 
44 -1tc 

P 24 HOUR SERVICE 

Nemir Medical, Inc.  
WE BILL MEDICARE & OTHER CARRIERS 

/1:11  
501 N. 2nd (817) 864-2258 Haskell, TX 

Phone 658-3342 Nights - 658-3330 

I PZATic Paint X Briciir Cehnn 
0.m. WNW W as V in Mini W "SIWW Moir V WW• J V AM -V jr. 

Knox City, Texas 
Serving the area for 38 years 

Specializing in major repairs 
Also 

custom painting & striping, windshields & door 
glass, wheel aligning, frame straightening 

NO JOB TOO LARGE OR TOO SMALL!! 

24-HOUR WRECKER SERVICE 

Sterling Lewis, owner 

3 

Munday 
Monday 

Rural 

Hours 
Monday 

- 

- Friday, 

X. TauCor, 
9 a.m. 

& Friday 

Healthcare 
p.m. 

Clinic 

1). 

Mute 

Open 

StanCe9 

We 

Office 

MEASLES 

Call 

9 a.m. to 5 

71. 
to 12 noon 

ItNe. 3-Ceimerdinger, 

accept 

Nurse Practitioner 
will be here 

July 31 and 

VACCINE 
Medicare Assignment 

422-4537 for 

August 3 

NOW AVAILABLE 
Benefits 

appointment 

.105: 

••••,* 

To The Residents of Munday 
Thank you for your enthusiasm, support and 

kindness during the past two years. My practice 
in Munday was particularly enjoyable because of 
your support and comments. I can say in all 
honesty that I have never experienced people 
with more support for their hospital and doctors 
than you, and have been to me and mine. 

Never think that your kind words and deeds 
went unnoticed and unappreciated, because it 
simply is not true. 

God Bless you all. 
Terry Springer, M. D. 

t:Cp, • 
• :•:.•:e 	• 

The Munday Courier, Thursday, July 26, 1990, Page 7 

Nava of Goree and ENGAGEMENT ANNOUNCEMENT: Joe 
Sylverio Escamilla of 

children, Mary Jane Nava 	Edward 

exchanged Sunday, September 16, 

are the Munday 
and 

announcing 
Mr. and Mrs. 

engagement of their 
Wedding vows will be 

vers' Chapel in Munday. 
Escamilla. 

1990, at Belie 

TOO INTELLIGENT TO BE CAPTURED. 
TOO POWERFUL TO BE DESTROYED. 

HE'S ON YOUR SIDE. 

AMERICA'S FAVORITE 

CABLE NETWORK 

KNOX COUNTY MELON  
SHOW TO BE HELD 

The Knox County Melon Show 
will be held on Saturday, July 28 at 
the Knox City Park. The judging will 
begin at 11 a.m. with entries being 
taken beginning at 8 a.m. The show is 
being sponsored by the Knox City 
Chamber of Commerce and will be 
hosted by the Knox County Horticul-
ture Committee. 

Awards will be presented in three. 
divisions, Junior; 19 years and 
younger; 20 years and over and 
Commercial. Classes will include 
yellow and red seeded watermelons, 
seedless watermelons, cantaloupe, 
other melons and largest melon. 

Entries will be served to the public 
beginning at 1:30 p.m. 
411-BanELP 

The annual 4-H Rally Day will be 
held on Tuesday, July 31 at the Knox 
City Community Center. Registra- 
uon will begin at 9 a.m. Any inter-
ested youth are invited to attend and 
should register by calling the county 

clothing and electricity as well as 

rEecxtreeanstiiooini.  office by Friday, July 27. 
At the Rally Day, participants will 

Lake Part in workshops in pottery, 

Youth attending are asked to bring 
a sack lunch, a white T-shirt, one box 
of clothing dye and option items are 
a swimming suit and money for the 
pool, 

*** 

People believe that if you hold the 
hair of a horse in your hand, nothing 
can harm you.  

In® atm Cffiffs 
formerly Starvin Marvin's 

1210 W. Main 	 Munday, TX 

Serving 
Hamburgers - made fresh from 100% 

American lean beef 

Hotdogs, corndogs, chicken fried steak, 
shrimp, French fries, tater tots, 

steak fingers - made from fresh 
cut round steak 

Tyson marinated & breaded 
chicken breasts, thighs, legs, wings, 

tenderloin strips & nuggets 

9 Soft Icecream 

Frozen Yogurt - different 
flavors daily 

OPEN 
Monday thru Thursday - 10:30 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Friday thru Saturday - 10:30 a.m. - 9:00p.m. 
Closed on Sunday 

Phone In Orders - 422-4400 

CLASSIFIED 
BUYING GUIDE 

WANTED 

WILL DO ODD JOBS: Painting (in 
side and out), trim trees and shrubs, cu 

down trees, haul trash, etc. Reasonable 
rates. Frank Dutton, 422-4967. 29-tfc 

I WILL BABYSIT in my home. Lisa 
Cypert, 422-4495. 	 43-tfc 

CUSTOM HAY BALING: Round or 
square bales. Charles Fetsch, 422-4488. 

44-3tp 

WANTED: 24-hour live-in companion 
to do light housekeeping. Call 422-4573 
after 6 p.m. 	 44 -3te 

ATTENTION: POSTAL JOBS! Start 

S11.41/hour! For application info call 1- 
602-838-8885, Ext. M-17642,6 a.m. -10 
p.m., 7 days. 	 44-3tp 

ATTENTION: EARN MONEY typing 

at home! 32,000/yr income potential. 
Details. 1-602-838-8885 Ext. T-17642.  

44-3tp 

HOUSE FOR SALE to be moved- last 
house on left on North 7th Street. $1,000. 
Call 422-4650. 	 25-tfc Misc. 
FOR SALE: Nice 2 bedroom house, 
storage building, boat dock. Located in 
Wichita Colony at Lake Kemp. Call (817) 
888-2680. 	 42-tfc 

SEPTIC TANKS pumped out! Call Roc 
Alfred, collect, Munday. 	 tfc 

BULK CATTLE FEED and hog feed 
manufactured and delivered by Baylor 

Milling co., Seymour. Ph. 888-5595. After 
6 p.m. call 658-2683. 	 tfc 

WATER WELL DRILLING: License 
#1578. House wells, test holes. W. P. 
Hise, (817) 864-3727, day or night 

26-tfc 

GARAGE SALE: Monday & Tuesday, 
July 30,31. Second house north of Dairy 
Queen on west side of street. 	44- 1 tp 

PENNY GOODWIN: Accounting, 
bookkeeping, tax services. 71 1 N. Cedar. 

Call 422-5231. 	 41 -tfc 

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 14 bath brick 
home on paved street. Fenced, well and 
concrete cellar. 810 West C. 422-4968. 

43-7tp 

GARAGE SALE 

Section 1 & 2 of the 
City Ordinances 

state that 
it is unlawful to 
keep livestock 

such as horses 
in the City Limits 

of Munday 

CARPORT SALE: Friday, S aturday. 9-
6. 1041 W. Cisco. Furniture, dishes, lin- 
ens, clothes, lots of misc. 	44-1tp 

VISA/MASTERCARD Easy, fast! No 

deposit. No credit check. Also $5,000 
Gold Card Guaranteed! Cash advances! 
Free info! 1-800-234-6741, anytime. 

44-1tp 
BACK YARD SALE: Saturday, 8-4, 
550 N. Munday Ave. 	 44-1 tc 

FARM AND RANCH REPORT MINN 
By Donnie Peters 

Homeowners should read and fol-
low label instructions when using 
any pesticide. 

*** 

REVITALIZE GRASS FOR 
ATTRACTIVE LAWNS  

With high summer temperatures 
and little rain many lawns around the 
area appear parched. Homeowners 
may want to help get the lawn in good 
shape as fall approaches. 

In order to get the lawn in good 

shape a good fertilizer should be 
applied. The fertilizer ratio at this 
time of the year can consist of only 
nitrogen. However, homeowners 
should not over apply the pure nitro-
gen fertilizer as leaf burn coud be 
found. I suggest ammonium sulfate 
which is 21 percent nitrogen. If 
ammonium sulfate is used, home-
owners should apply 5 pounds per 
1000 square feet. 

After application of fertilizer, the 
lawn should be thoroughly watered. 
To be sure lawn is watered thor-
oughly a rod may be pushed into the 
soil. The rod should go at least twelve 
inches into the soil. 

Another thing that can be done is to 
aerate the lawn. This can be done in 
many ways. In my lawn, I use a 
garden fork. This is time consuming 
but aerates the soil about 8-10 inches 
deep. A rod may be also used, but 
again will take some time to cover 
any area. Commercial aerators are 
also available but there will be some 
cost for homeowners. 

In order to do a good job in aera-

tion, the soil should be moist to allow 
ease in penetrating the soil. 

If weeds are a problem, first get 
weeds actively growing by applying 
water. Then apply MS MA or DSMA 
for grassy wrMs or Wipe-Out for 
broadleaf weeds. A non-ionic surfac-
tant should be applied with any herbi-
cides used. 



32 oz. jar 

Nue~ le 

Good oith, at Affiliated Food Store 

Coupon cannot he doubled 

I iittit I iaith this coupon. 

Espites 7 23 thru 8. I .90 

Hunt's Tomato 

Sauce 
8-oz. Cans 

	For 	1 

1 

Crisco 
Vegetable 

or Corn 

oil 
48-oz. Bottle 

• 

 

Sparkle 
Paper 

Towels 
Assorted 

Jumbo Roll 

69' 
QJfrd 

Shurfine Dill 

Pickles 

32-oz. Jar 

Sunsweet Pitted 

Whole 
Kosher/ 

Plain 
$ 39 

Prunes 
$129 

Regular 
or Bite 

Size 
12-oz. Box 

Citrus Hill Orange 

Juice 
Varieties $149 

12-oz. Can 

Purex orig./Lemon 

Bleach 
128-oz. 
Bottle 

1St Off 
Label 

M-System White 

Bread 
11/2-Lb. 

Loaf 

French's Squeeze 

Mustard 
16-oz. 89 
Bottle 
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___ IN S I ORE COUPON - - - -1 

Hunt's Squeeze 	f\ Kraft 

i 	
Reg. Choi. Flee, 	Chol. Free 

Ketchup 
 Forr Super Savings  
 

Miracle Whip 

32-oz. Bottle 

7 4 

EM EM 

	 rP1RIENNY 
AFFILIATED 

SUPER MARKETS 
MUNDAY, TEXAS 

DOUBLE COUPONS 
EVERY DAY 

" 	. 1 ! 1,Lk,..11. 	111,11U1.1Cilite , i.:111, .11 ,,,uport , lin- &nib, their ,alue up h. 
50C in 	the 	 i mu i t Iti e ,„upl,rl1,Cr Ilinl I II, 

due rCI,Idel•.. 	 rU,I1,. ,1,1,11C 

lilt 111 al, Or retinal iertllh.lie . I he tor.il redemptu .11 	mit eke...ed the 

Prices Good 
July 26-27-28, 1990 

We Re,cr, the Right 

Tu LIMIl QUant uicti  

We Gladly Accept Food Stamps 
WIC.  

QUALIFIED 

Limit 1 with additional purchase of only 
$10.00 or more excluding cigarettes & beer. 

fSiale Days 

39
With 

 this coupon 

Northern Chicken of the Sea 

Tuna Bath Tissue 
4-Roll Pack 6.5-oz. Can 

HERM 
Limit 1 with additional purchase 
of only S10.00 or more 
excluding cigarettes & beer. 

Limit 2 with additional purchase 
of only $10.00 or more 
excluding cigarettes & beer. Thompson White Seedless 

Grapes 

Lb. 99 
3}ila.gb. 

$ 

I 199 59, 
Calif. Nectarines 	Lb. 99' 
Calif. Friar Plums 	Lb. 69' 
Pineapple Hawaiian 	 Each $ 169 

Dole Lemons 
	5 For $ 

Tomatoes 	
 

6-Pack 89' 
Calif. Celery 	Each 59' 
Zucchini Squash 	Lb. 

Washington 	 Sunkist 
Red Delicious 	Valencia 

Apples Oranges 

Lb. 

Whole Vac Pack $109 

Beef 
Brisket 	Lb. 

Classic Classic Delight 
Asst. Flavors 

Yogurt 

$229 112 gal.  

Fresh Fryer Family Packs 

Drumsticks 
or Thighs 

Shower Lo z,nower 	80z ..s1.99 	T-Bone Steaks 
Tylenol Allergy • Sinus 	24-Count 53.65 
Colgate Tarter Rinse 	18-oz.Bottle $2.55 	Sirloin Steak Boneless 	 

3.99 
Lb 53.99 

	  Lb. 
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